

School Council Meeting Minutes - General Meeting 7 October 2015 at 5.00pm

Attendance: Stuart Crawford (SC), Dorothy Bosnar (DB), Sonya Olsen (SO), Christian Patterson (CP) and Harriet Price (HP)

Apologies: Peter Stepto (PS) and John Wills

In PS's absence HP chaired the meeting and DB acted as secretary.

1. Reports

Principal's Report

SC reported no budget available at this time.

Parents & Citizens Report

CP reported that the:

- carboot sale was a great success
- Father's Day breakfast successful

2. Business Arising

a. Acceptance of Minutes from 2 September 2015

CP proposed that the minutes from the meeting 2 September 2015 be accepted.

SO seconded this and it was unanimously resolved to adopt the minutes.

b. Language Committee Update

SC reported that:

- · Some parents still to respond to survey
- 70% agree with language before school
- 50% agree the days chosen are suitable

50% even split regarding cost

SC reported that:

- · Parents still appear to be focused on proficiency at learning a language
- Post survey in process of being drafted

SC will forward draft survey to Council and once finalised, will send to parents end of week 8 (approximately 25 November). School Council will examine results and determine outcome in early December 2016.

SC also reported that *Wandana* is currently the writing program for Term 1 2016. Each class will receive 45 minutes for 8 weeks. The program will cover areas of Aboriginal customs and culture such as Dreamtime, bush tucker, basic language.

c. Volunteer Policy & Guidelines for Implementation of Working With Children Check (WWCC)

HP circulated a further draft of the WWCC policy (see attachment A). After some discussion, it was agreed that the draft should remain as is.

Resolution: SC to format and circulate to School Council for final approval.

d. White City development proposal

SC explained that:

- a development application (DA) had been lodged with Woollahra Council concerning the development of White City
- a parent had brought the DA to his attention
- the development may have an adverse impact on traffic and pedestrian safety around GRPS and in particular, Cambridge Street and Glenmore Rd
- the traffic report included in the DA did not appear to have taken into account the traffic from GRPS or pedestrian safety

Resolution: HP to examine traffic report further and draft a letter to Council with any concerns. Any draft letter to be circulated to School Council members prior to submission deadline of 14 October 2015.

e. Bring Your Own Device (BYOD)

Taken off agenda DETERRED UNTIL ADIG

f. Selection of Community Member

Deferred until 2016

g. Bicycle, Scooter Policy

Remove from Agenda

Next Council meeting - 4 November 2015 at 6pm.

The meeting concluded at 7.00pm.

Background

The NSW Commission for Children and Young People introduced a new Working With Children Check (**WWCC**) on 15 June 2013, following the implementation of the *Child Protection (Working with Children) Act 2012.* The WWCC is a prerequisite for anyone in child-related work.

Staff or volunteers already working in child-related positions will be phased in over a 5 year period according to the industry sector.

What is a WWWC?

THE WWCC provides a unique number to a person who has been cleared to work with children. The process involves a national police check and a review of findings of any misconduct. The result is either a clearance to work with children for five years or a bar against working with children.

Who requires a WWCC?

Subject to certain exemptions, the WWCC is for people who work directly with children and have face-to-face contact with children in areas of work specified as 'child-related' or work in a designated role as stated in the legislation. It does not matter whether they are paid, volunteering or self-employed.

Primary school teachers, school administrative and support staff, general assistants and school cleaners employed prior to 15 June 2013 require a WWCC from 1 April 2017. Any of these positions appointed after 15 June 2013, require a WWCC before commencing employment (Category A Workers).

From 15 June 2013, providers of Special Religious Education (SRE) require a WWCC before commencing work in Schools (Category B Workers).

From 1 April 2016, providers of private tuition and coaching (such as private music teachers, sports coaches, chess or language teachers) require a WWCC before commencing work in Schools (Category C Workers). [?]

Who does NOT need to get a WWCC?

The following roles, services and sectors are exempt:

- Administrative, clerical or maintenance work or other ancillary work that does not ordinarily involve contact with children for extended periods (for example a plumber or electrician contracted by the School would not require a WWCC);
- Volunteering by a parent or close relative of a child;
- work with minimal direct contact or unsupervised contact with children, done for no more than five days in a calendar year; and
- a visiting speaker, adjudicator, performer, assessor or other similar visitor at a school or other place where child-related work is carried out if the work of the person at that place is for a one off occasion and is carried out in the presence of one or more other adults.

I am a parent volunteer, do I need a WWCC?

The WWCC allows parents or a close relative of a child to volunteer in activities that involve their own children without needing a WWCC.

If, however, the work is part of a formal mentoring program or involves intimate personal care of children with a disability, the parent volunteer must get a WWCC.

For example, a WWCC is not required for parents volunterring in the following circumstances:

- · reading groups in their child's classroom;
- · School fundraisers;
- · School working bees; or
- · School swimming or athletic carnivals.

Who is responsible for determining who needs a WWCC?

- The School Principal will determine if a WWCC is required for Category A Workers.
- The Religious Organisation providing SRE services will determine if a WWCC is required for Category B Workers and will confirm in writing to the School Principal that its obligations have been met.
- The Private tutor or coach will determine if a WWCC is required for Category C Workers and will confirm in writing to the School Principal that its obligations have been met. [?]

How do I apply for a check?

If the School Principal determines a WWCC is required, the first step is to submit your WWCC application online by going to www.kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au/check.

Once your application form has been completed online, you will be given an application (APP) number. Then, to complete the application, you must take your application number along with proof of identity to a NSW Motor Registry or Service NSW office.

Are WWCC attained prior to 15 June 2013 valid and can my accreditation be upgraded to the new system?

No. The new system works very differently and, you will need to apply for a new WWCC. Accreditation numbers were not issued under the old system, but are required to be quoted and registered under the new system.

Being Child Safe

A WWCC is one of the tools available to keep children safe. It is however only one part of protecting children. This is because people who engage in inappropriate behaviour may not have a criminal record and you can't predict a person's future criminal offending.

Supervision, education and training about appropriate and acceptable behaviours are other important tools for managing risk to children.